## PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION CITY OF BROOKINGS FEBRUARY 22, 1968

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P. M. by Chairman Douglas Peterson. Following the election of Jack Holte as secretary, the minutes of the January 17 meeting were read and approved.

Bob Dimmick reported that he had been corresponding with several agencies pertaining to the possibility of a Neighborhood Facilities Grant for the proposed Community Center building.

Names submitted for consideration in filling the existing vacancy on the board were Sam Erb, Albert Bellisome, and Al Putman.

Terms of expiration of office were drawn. Those whose term of office expires in 1969 include Jack Holte and Gerald Ross, those in 1970 are Douglas Peterson and Don Horton, and those in 1971 are Ray Nidiffer, Jim Barrett, and the vacancy which is yet to be filled.

The possibility of forming a separate Parks and Recreation district within the boundaries of school district 17-C was discussed. It was pointed out that to raise \$30,000, it would be necessary to levy \$36,000 in order to allow for uncollectibles and discounts. Under current assessed valuations the levy would be about  $90\phi$  per \$1,000 true cash valuation. The possibility of meeting with the Curry County Budget Committee to request funds was also discussed.

Following a brief discussion on other related projects, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 P. M.

Douglas Peterson

Chairman

ATTEST:

Jack Holte Secretary